

B'NAI B'RITH INTERNATIONAL

JOEL S. KAPLAN, PRESIDENT

July 18, 2003

Dr. Israel Singer Mr. Julius Berman Mr. Gideon Taylor Conference on Jewish Material Claims Against Germany, Inc. 15 East 26th Street New York, N.Y. 10010

Dear Israel, Julie and Gideon:

We apologize for the delay in sending this letter re: the issue of the percentage division of Claims Conference funds allocated to survivors and to educational and remembrance projects.

We have always believed that attention to survivors should have the preeminent priority in the work of the Conference. This is especially so, given the advanced age of the survivors and their particular needs and concerns.

At the same time, we are also cognizant of the imperative to institutionalize and memorialize the Holocaust period through educational and cultural projects in Europe and elsewhere. We have seen the important results of such projects in many countries and hope that such programs will continue to receive the Conference's active attention.

Within that context, we support the current 80%-20% formula for the allocation of funds to the abovementioned programs.

Sincerely,

Joel S. Kaplan President Daniel S. Mariaschin Executive Vice President